## **MARTIN VICKERS**

Member of Parliament for the Cleethorpes Constituency



## HOUSE OF COMMONS

LONDON SWIA OAA

Tel: 020 7219 7212

Rt Hon Boris Johnson MP, Conservative Party Leader, House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA.

23 July 2019

Dear Boris,

Congratulations on winning the Conservative Party leadership contest. I wish you the best of luck during your tenure as Party Leader and Prime Minister.

You will recall that we previously discussed the matter of Network Rail's decision to close Suggitt's Lane level crossing in my constituency. When you kindly met a group of local residents who were in Parliament to campaign for the crossing's reopening, you agreed that the closure was an outrage and committed to reopening it if you were successful in your bid to be Prime Minister.

This commitment was picked up by the local media and I enclose a copy of an article in the Grimsby Telegraph which carried the story. I have also enclosed a briefing on the subject which I hope you find useful.

I would be grateful if you would do all you can to see the level crossing reopened and look forward to hearing from you in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Vickers MP

Maki Vilee

Member of Parliament for Cleethorpes

Enc.